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MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE PARCHMENT CITY COMMISSION HELD ON MONDAY DECEMBER 21, 2020.

1. Call to order

Mayor Britigan called the meeting to order via Zoom (online due to Coronavirus shutdown) at 7:00 p.m. 
2. Roll Call.
Present:     
Mayor Britigan (at Midlink in Comstock Twp), Vice Mayor Jordan (at 904 Parchmount), Commissioners Bagley (at 1606 East G Ave), Conner (at 1150 Parchmount), Evans (at 3149 Wissing Lane, St. Joe, MI), Fooy (at 415 E Glenguile), and Madaras (at 815 Parchmount). City Manager Stoddard, City Treasurer/Clerk Stutz, Attorney Soltis. 
Absent:

None.

3. Minutes
Moved by Commissioner Conner, supported by Commissioner Madaras to approve the minutes of the December 7, 2020 Regular Meeting. Roll call vote was as follows: 
Ayes:
   Bagley, Britigan, Conner, Evans, Fooy, Jordan, and Madaras.
Nays:
   None.
Absent:
   None.

Abstain:   
   None.
Motion Carried 7-0.
4.
Additions or changes to the agenda. 

None. Moved by Vice Mayor Jordan, supported by Commissioner Bagley to approve the agenda as written. 
Motion Carried.
5.
Citizen Comments – Items ON the Agenda
None. 
6.
Consent Agenda 
A.
Moved by Commissioner Evans, supported by Vice Mayor Jordan to receive the consent agenda items. Roll call vote was as follows: 
Ayes:
   Bagley, Britigan, Conner, Evans, Fooy, Jordan, and Madaras.
Nays:
   None.
Absent:
   None.

Abstain:   
   None.
Motion Carried 7-0.
7.
Unfinished Business
A.
SAW Grant Financials Report – Andy Campbell, Baker Tilly. Discussion. City Manager Stoddard introduced Andy Campbell from Baker Tilly, who said he was ready to hear any feedback from the last meeting. Vice Mayor Jordan said the committee took a deeper dive into the numbers, and thought the best plan was to accept the report to fulfill EGLE’s requirements. Commissioner Madaras added that obviously there are only two ways to improve the bottom line, one is to increase revenue, the other is to decrease costs, so she suggested the City look more closely at costs. Mr. Campbell noted that if the Commission accepts the report, he will submit to EGLE, and the grant will be finished. He then explained what was left to do was between now and budget time to draft a plan. 
8.
New Business 

A.
Rate Committee Memo for SAW Grant Report - accept. Vice Mayor Jordan reported that the rate committee met with Mike Schwartz and Andy Campbell since last meeting and he felt the committee had a good grasp of the situation regarding the Sewer Fund. Some discussion ensued. Commissioner Conner made it clear he wanted to make sure residents were communicated to regarding any issues. Moved by Vice Mayor Jordan, supported by Commissioner Conner to accept the Baker Tilly SAW Grant financial report and receive the financial plan to eliminate the operating shortfall in the Sanitary Sewer Fund within five years. Roll call vote was as follows: 
Ayes:
   Bagley, Britigan, Conner, Evans, Fooy, Jordan, and Madaras.
Nays:
   None.
Absent:
   None.

Abstain:   
   None.
Motion Carried 7-0.
B.
Budget Amendment - approval. Treasurer Stutz presented a memo with budget adjustments on it. Mayor Britigan asked if the Commerce Lane expenses should be in one of the streets funds. Moved by Commissioner Bagley, supported by Vice Mayor Jordan to table until the next meeting. Roll call vote was as follows: 
Ayes:
   Bagley, Britigan, Conner, Evans, Fooy, Jordan, and Madaras.
Nays:
   None.
Absent:
   None.

Abstain:   
   None.
Motion Carried 7-0.
9.
Public Hearing for the 2020 City of Parchment Master Plan

Mayor Britigan praised the hard work by the Planning Commission. He mentioned that local agencies have had the opportunity to comment on the plan, and that public comment was the next step in the process. 

Moved at 7:33 pm by Vice Mayor Jordan, supported by Commissioner Bagley to go into public hearing. Roll call vote was as follows: 
Ayes:
   Bagley, Britigan, Conner, Evans, Fooy, Jordan, and Madaras.
Nays:
   None.
Absent:
   None.

Abstain:   
   None.
Motion Carried 7-0. 

*Sandy Bliesener, 260 Parchmount, said that her involvement in the Brownfield authority and Planning Commission has been an exciting process, and that she’s thrilled to look to the City’s future – “a model community in the modern era”.

*Kent DeBoer, 285 Glendale, said he couldn’t add any more to that, he agreed wholeheartedly.

*Cheryl Lyon-Jenness, 294 Glendale, felt that the mission statement in the Master Plan said it all, she is excited for the positive conclusion to this process.

City Manager Stoddard noted no written comments were received.

Seeing no more, at 7:36 pm Commissioner Bagley moved to close the public hearing and was supported by Commissioner Evans. Roll call vote was as follows: 
Ayes:
   Bagley, Britigan, Conner, Evans, Fooy, Jordan, and Madaras.
Nays:
   None.
Absent:
   None.

Abstain:   
   None.
Motion Carried 7-0.
10.
KABA Report 

Commissioner Bagley reported on the Kalamazoo Area Building Authority recent meeting. He said that Randy Thompson was voted the chairperson, Lysanne Harma the Secretary, and Steve Leuty as Treasurer. The meetings have been changed to third Tuesdays at 2 pm, and that they’re considering changing their agenda to a consent agenda after Commissioner Bagley’s suggestion.
11.
Citizen Comments


None.

12.
Mayor and Commissioner Comments 
Commissioner Conner wished everyone a safe holiday and that he appreciates belonging to this group.
Commissioner Bagley thanked Cheryl and Dennis for the Riverwalk tour.
Commissioner Madaras echoed those thanks, adding that she thought it was very interesting. She also thanked Sandy Bliesener and the other Planning Commission members for all of the work they put into the Master Plan.

Commissioner Evans agreed with Commissioner Madaras’s sentiments.
Commissioner Fooy complimented the Planning Commission as well. Then mentioned his reservations about the sewer and expressed his concern about costs/infrastructure. He also wished everyone happy holidays.

Vice Mayor Jordan mentioned the Master Plan cover photo should give credit to the photographer, then added that the Planning Commission had done a fantastic job. He thanked those on the rate committee, then wished everyone Happy Holidays as well.
Mayor Britigan thanked Cheryl and Dennis for the Riverwalk, thanked the new appointees to the Zoning Board and Planning Commission, then wished everyone a Merry Christmas and Happy Holidays.
13.  
City Manager Comments/Reports 
City Manager Stoddard reported that City Hall would be closed December 24 and 25, 2020 and Dec. 31 at 2 pm and January 1, 2021 to celebrate the holidays. She wished everyone a Merry Christmas and Happy Holidays, then invited all who had questions or concerns to call to discuss with her, she is happy to meet via zoom or in person with 6 feet of distance. 
14.
Adjournment
There being no further business to come before the Commission, it was moved by Commissioner Conner and supported by all to adjourn the meeting at 7:46 p.m.










Shannon Stutz, City Clerk

